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Kings Row Homeowners Association

POB 202

Carbondale, Colorado 81623

Minutes June 6, 2018
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
0034 Kings Row Drive North-Dahlgren Residence
The June meeting was held at the Dahlgren Residence. In attendance were Directors Carolyn Dahlgren, Julie Hazard, Jo Ashton, Sauron Chapman, owners John Rex, Mimi and Tim Trombatore, Bookkeeper Krystle Beattie and manager Keith Edquist.
Meeting topics: Public comments regarding Chapman property, public comment on the status of the ‘bandit trail’.  ARC application lots 1, 2, 23, and 37, update with lot 21 owner regarding RV,  “entry point” installation to be contracted at pumphouse, 811 update and discussion, discussion of ‘emergency plan’ in connection with contamination of the water system, financial reports, backflow report and update, curbstop valve locations and access/ownership discussed, dog station update, Triangle open space parcel, reporting to the state after the ‘entry point’ project is completed, update on covenant 11 questionnaire. 
Approval of Minutes—after revision, the Board approved the minutes of the April 18, 2018 meeting. These will be posted to the website. 
Public comment-Owner John Rex attended the meeting to register a complaint regarding the Chapman property’s appearance. Mr. Rex is selling his home and believes the condition of the adjacent lot harms his property value. He asked the Board to enforce the covenants and cited several problems regarding the property and asked the Board take immediate action. He supported his comments with photos. 
Owner Sauron Chapman responded and said he did not wish to argue with Mr. Rex and is actively making changes on his property to address its appearance issues and will continue to do so. Director Ashton said she had several ARC applications for the Board to consider tonight, and Mr. Chapman’s application was among them. Mr. Rex left the meeting about 7:30, shortly after Mimi and Tim Trombatore arrived there. 
Mimi and Tim reported that it is unlikely that they can agree to an easement over their property for what has been termed the “bandit trail”, as they have been advised that the easement will cause an encumbrance on their title and would be a possible reason for the lender to call the note. Director Dahlgren concluded this discussion by suggesting the HOA go to the previously discussed backup plan to install signage at the end of the HOA’s open space before the bandit trail begins to cross private property. The prior Board determined at earlier meetings what the signage would say and who is responsible for its production and placement. 

Manager’s report-Edquist recapped his activities in April and May on behalf of the HOA, including investigation of the Western Hydrant and Valve, Environmental Process Control, and Zancanella and Associates contracts, securing bids for the ‘entry point’ water line project, follow ups on the lot 37 ARC application, the lot 21 RV non-compliance matter, and the 811 application. 

There was a motion and second Dahlgren/Ashton to have Julie and Keith sort through the entry point bids to make a selection for the excavator. As a representative/contact is needed for the 811 application, Director Ashton is to ask Dave Bell whether he will act in this capacity. Assignment-Ashton. 
ARC Update – Director Ashton brought ARC applications for lots 1 (Sahnow), 2 (Dahlgren), 23 (Cuseo), and 37 (Chapman) for review by the Board. All were approved and signed at this meeting after review. The Chapman application for lot 37 has been narrowed from its original scope to address only grading on the lot, installation of a french drain, and construction of a trash enclosure. Mr. Chapman was encouraged to get this work done in a timely fashion, as the Board will be advising Mr. Rex of the approval of this work on lot 37, but wants Mr. Chapman to ‘follow through and get this done.” President Hazard is to let these owners know of their approvals, and to communicate the Board’s action in regard to lot 37 to Mr. Rex. She also encouraged Sauron to have a conversation regarding his progress and intentions with Mr. Rex directly. Assignment J. Hazard. 
President Hazard indicated the “Letter of Intent” from Christian Lewis in the meeting packet.  Landscaping work on Lot 26 is on hold until 2019.  Christian will be out of state for the summer.  
Director Ashton reported that the ARC is to meet the first week of next month to finalize the revised ARC application form, which will be reviewed/approved/edited by the Board at its next meeting. It is noted that ARC must respond within 45 days of an initial written request so as not to conflict with covenant #24.  Ashton will take these signed applications back to the ARC, and scan them and send to both Krystle and to Keith, for advancement to these owners and for Keith to update the ARC Spreadsheet.   Assignment Ashton/Edquist
Source Water Protection Plan (SWPP) update-Director Chapman has reviewed the report, and feels it has an educational component for homeowners in regard to their potable water. As dangers to the water quality come largely from possible exposure to septic sources he suggested the HOA obtain a device for testing home septic systems to see if they need maintenance. He also said there is need to have a plan for dealing with an emergency water contamination event, and working in concert with other HOA’s within a 12 mile radius, as all are supplied from the same aquifer. Director Dahlgren said that she would forward to the Board an existing “contingency plan”, and also that a flyer on septic systems exists and has previously been distributed to KR owners. Assignment Dahlgren. 
Financial Report-Krystle Beattie distributed a “Budget to Actuals” statement as of June 6th, and an aging report as of June 4th.  She noted an over budget situation in regard to bookkeeping expenses, and the line item for Missouri Heights Mountain Meadows Irrigation Co. (ditch expense). The budget sheet notes that Krystle has transferred the 1st and 2nd quarter’s portions of 2018 reserve assessment income to the Irrigation Reserve and Maintenance Reserve accounts.  She said also that she had closed the irrigation savings account, and transferred the funds to a newly opened irrigation money market account, with the approval of President Hazard and Director/Treasurer, in order to earn slightly more interest income  There were no questions for Krystle in regard to the financial reports, and she departed the meeting. 
President’s Report-Julie gave an update on the backflow cross connection and protection devices needed on KR lots. She said there were, at present, 23 owners with backflow devices, 2 owners installing devices at this time, 19 lots without irrigation systems on them, and 3 empty lots. She said there was a need to set a date for compliance, suggesting either September 1 or September 30th of this year. Owners need to provide a photo of their backflow device, and a photo of their certificate of inspection for said device. She said KR has no rules or regulations to force compliance with these requirements.  The Board Resolution that Carolyn drafted is not being implemented because we are well into the irrigation season and locking an owner out of the ditch water system is not much of an enforcement technique during this dry year.  Julie said that EPC has told her more than once that CDPHE is watching.  If the HOA is fined those in compliance will be paying for those owners who have failed or refused to protect the potable water system from contamination. 
In regard to the Association gaining access to the curb stop valves, as the State regulations on back flow prevention assume the HOA has, Julie had attorney Conklin draft a proposed amendment to the covenants giving the HOA responsibility for the valves. She asked if the Board were in favor of this amendment, which was included with the Board materials distributed at the meeting. She said Western Colorado Hydrant and Valve owner John McDermott was still working to find all the curb stops, and other main valves on the water system. In the Board materials was a document titled “Curb Stop Valves Program” which listed the following bullet points:

· mail in ballot to go to owners regarding control of the valves, 

· amendment to the covenants stating that the HOA has such control, 

· date/decision as to when to stop searching for these valves, 

· start a maintenance program for the curb stops valves

The maintenance program would call for a Board decision to maintain the valves, set a range of costs and a time frame for maintenance, determine which valves to service/locate/repair first, and designate a person to exercise them by opening and closing them once a year.
The Board expressed general agreement.  Carolyn asked to review the document after the meeting, expressing concern with some of the “form” language.  

Julie noted the inclusion of an agreement between owner Matt Campbell and the Association regarding the positioning of a dog station on his lot #22. The dog stations have been previously reviewed and approved on a conditional basis. Assignment Hazard to complete agreement with Campbell’s. 
She noted the need to contact Zancanella and Associates at the completion of the ‘entry point’ project so that he can report completion to the CDPHE. She said also that she had received 30 plus responses from owners on the proposed changes to Covenant 11, and that she would be compiling a list and sending that on to Director Dahlgren and the covenant committee. 

There was discussion of the Triangle Open Space Parcel (TOSP), specifically the placement of a “Do Not Spray” sign and an increasing number of items on the licensed area. The Board consensus in this regard was to have attorney Conklin send a letter [terminating the license agreement between the HOA and the Piccinati’s, who have said they will remove everything from the parcel and cease to use it.] reminding the Piccinnati’s of the terms of the license agreement.  
Additional business/new business-none
Set next meeting date-July 10th, 7pm. Location TBD
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 10:16 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Keith M. Edquist, Association Manager

Julie Hazard, Kings Row President 
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